Dear Friends— Here is a copy of the responses I've submitted to the League of Women Voters of the Fairfax Area, in reply to their 2011 Questionnaire for Candidates Qualified for the Virginia House of Delegates.

Authorized and paid for by Joe Glean, candidate for Delegate.

Not authorized by any other candidate.

Joseph A. "Joe" Glean

Independent Candidate / No Party Affiliation www.rise-to-the-rescue.com jag@rise-to-the-rescue.com (703) 780-3094

Biography (50 words):

A pro-life, Reagan conservative, being run as an Independent candidate, on the ballot by voter petition. AIP/IG endorsed. Studied Constitutional Government, Liberty University (1994). State Campaign Coordinator, "Virginia for Alan Keyes" (2008). Devoted husband. Proud father of four daughters and one son (deceased). Lifelong resident of Mount Vernon.

Four Questions (300 words):

<u>Question 1</u>: In light of Virginia's requirement of a balanced budget, what changes to programs, services, taxes, or fees would you propose or support to achieve a balanced budget?

We must continue to work toward conservative economic solutions that are in keeping with America's founding principles and that are consistent with our nation's most fundamental doctrines of Independence.

Question 2: What is your vision for balancing Virginia's transportation needs and environmental concerns?

Voter apathy is bad for the environment. It has resulted in the implementation of corrupt, state-imposed "family planning" initiatives, derived from new-age concepts of quality control, myths of overpopulation, and the government's eagerness to capitalize on a strange public fascination with eugenics-inspired theories about social improvement. Take a moment to consider the most tragic environmental disasters we've ever faced. None have been more detrimental to the human family than the neglectful inaction of those who, year after year, forfeit the opportunity to exert their moral influence at the ballot-box. Many have become accustomed to taking cues directly from the party bosses, the money people, the media, the political lobbyists, and the special interest groups. Others have been gulled into believing that their Christian voice has no place in politics, and so they simply sit on the sidelines and rarely (if ever) bother to show up at the polls. Given these particulars, I can think of no transportation concern of greater environmental consequence than finding a way to get ourselves, our friends, and our neighbors to the polls on Election Day, in order to rid ourselves of Democrat incumbents like Scott Surovell, and to oppose the campaigns of counterfeit Republicans like John Barsa.

Question 3: In light of this year's controversies about drawing the lines of Virginia's legislative districts, would you support legislation or a Constitutional amendment to require future redistricting decisions to be made by using a non-partisan process? What specific measures do you believe are most likely to achieve non-partisan redistricting plans for Virginia?

There's hardly any doubt that our "free election" system has become something of a sham. Two parties, same result, no matter how you slice it.

<u>Question 4</u>: What would be your top legislative priority during the 2012 General Assembly session? How would you address this issue?

We must protect our religious freedom against those forces that wish to implement a "state religion" comprised of secular humanism, moral relativism, and other oppressive, state-imposed doctrines, aimed at suppressing true religious freedom and displacing our God-given rights.